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Dear Miss Otvos 
 
I am writing this letter in response to my visit to Premier Convenience Store on Friday 8th 
May 2015, when the venue was open to the public and alcohol was being sold. I attended to 
carry out a licensing visit.   
 
During my visit I inspected your alcohol stock, which was for sale on the shop floor. I found 
Perla (6.0% ABV), and Zubr (6.0% ABV), and Kasztelan (5.7% ABV) This breaches 
condition Two (2) of your premises licence. ‘No high strength beers, lagers and ciders 
above 5.5% ABV shall be stocked.    
 
 
I must point out that the above breach amounts to an offence under s.136 Licensing Act 
2003, namely carrying on unauthorised licensable activity. Upon conviction, this offence is 
punishable by up to six (6) months imprisonment and/or a fine of £20,000 or both.   
 
However, I have taken into account that your staff were quick to rectify this issue and 
removed all products which breached your authority. As such, and on this occasion, please 
accept this letter as a formal ‘warning’.  
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
PC 368QK Michael Sullivan   
Brent Police Licensing Officer  



 
 
 
 
 


